
From: Matt McCool   
Sent: Friday, November 5, 2021 9:00 PM 
To: Ann Yang <anny@hermosabch.org> 
Subject: Supplemental Item VI. PLAN HERMOSA: CARBON REDUCTION GOALS 
 
Dear City Council: 
 
We are really going, "Back to the Future?" 
 
It is misleading and a disgrace not to include the full staff report from February 24, 2015: 
https://hermosabeach.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=2214645&GUID=E24 
BDAA3-6F0F-403D-A781-C8801FD25F0A 
 
Please see attachment (7) Implementation Costs and Schedule-2020 target.pdf for the $511,051 in 
carbon offsets. 
 
This matter was settled in 2017, and you lost. You lost big time! You lost so much so, that you do not 
even use the term "carbon neutrality" anymore. 
What happen to it? 
 
This issue was discussed at the third City Council debate in 2017: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nhkQVKu3seg 
 
I recall the last attempt to save carbon neutrality was a confrontation with me during an EPAC 
Commission meeting with then-candidate Mary Campbell, the Boss and the Consigliere: 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aEGkUAcEHtI 
 
It's time to let it go. 
 
Very respectfully, 
 
Matt McCool 
 

https://hermosabeach.legistar.com/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=2214645&GUID=E24
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nhkQVKu3seg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aEGkUAcEHtI

